Water Rate Committee Meeting Minutes

October 7, 2008

In Attendance:  Scott Evans, Bob Stevens, Jim Tornatore, Susan Glann, Lori DeHaas, Laura Brodfuehrer, and Tracey Cucci.

Meeting called to order at 7:07 PM.  Minutes for the September 2, 2008 meeting were approved with a Motion by Susan Glann, Seconded by Tom Evans. Carried.

Jim Tornatore and Scott Evans attended a meeting for the senior citizens at the Fire Station.  They discussed their presentation, and felt the majority was in favor.

Tom Carmody and Brian Groff from Dutchland gave a presentation on precast post-tensioned concrete tanks. They stated the main difference with their tanks and their competitors is they are completely made in shop, only the base is poured on site.  Invitation was given to committee to visit their shop, as well as tanks in Hector and Bourdette.  Drawings were provided of these projects.  Discussion of diameter and height constraints and construction time.  They will give Tim Steed optimum height and diameter numbers, and will work with him for a proposal.  Contact information will be provided for Hector and Bourdette sites.

Tom Evans, Bill Foster and possibly John Schaffer will tour National Pipe on Thursday.  Bill Foster to email everyone.

Discussion of the need to look at tank sites.  Lori DeHaas to contact Tim Steed to look at previous presenter’s sites.  Tim Steed will also have data for the reservoir roof at the next village board meeting.  It was agreed a presentation about ductile piping is needed, National Pipe could present at next month’s meeting.

Water meter reading grant amount already awarded is now cut 6%.  Change in grant from laptop to hand held should be approved.  Tracey Cucci to send letter and get it in writing.  When grant money is in, will then need recommendation from Committee.   

Meeting adjourned at 8:54 PM with Motion from Bill Foster, Seconded by Jim Tornatore.  Carried.

Tracey S. Cucci
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